MINUTES OF PREBID CONFERENCE
FOR CIVIL WORKS PACKAGE No GSHP-1I/NCB/03
UNDER GUJARAT STATE HIGHWAY PROJECT-II HELD ON 11/07/2013 at 15.00 hours(IST)

Description of Goods/Name of work:- Widening and Strengthening of Atkot — Gondal Road
Km 209+862 to Km 245+486 (SH-001) and
Rehabilitation of Atkot Paliad Road
Km 151+200 to 167+000 (SH-001)

Tender /Bid No. NCB: GSHP-11/NCB/03

Name of those Present:

From Employer.

1. Shri.P.P.Vakhriya Chief Engineer ( World Bank)

2. Shri D.K.Solanki Superintending Engineer P.I.U

3. Shri.D.P.Vyas Executive Engineer P.1.U

4, Shri.B.D.Upadhyay Executive Engineer P.1.U

5. Shri.P.B.Shivam Executive Engineer, S.R.P.Dn,Rajkot
6. Shri.N.R.Jambudia A.A.E. S.R.P.Dn,Rajkot

7. Shri.S.M.Pujara Sr.Clerk S.R.P.Dn,Rajkot

From Prospective Bidders:

Names of Firm Represented By
1 Ketan Const.Ltd. P.P.Gajjar
2 D R Agraval Infracon Pvt.Ltd Kaushal Patel
3 BackBone Enterprises Ltd Shubhangi Jain
4 Madhuram Const.Co R.N.Naria
5 Valecha Engineering Ltd Satyawan Gunpal
6 Patel Infra Pvt.Ltd Sukesh Vyas

Opening Remarks:-

At the outset the Chief Engineer (WB) welcomed the representatives of various prospective
bidders for the Civil work “Widening and Strengthening of Atkot — Gondal Road Km 209+862 to Km
245+486 (SH-001) and Rehabilitation of Atkot Paliad Road Km 151+200 to 167+000 (SH-001) packaged
as “GSHPII/NCB/03” . A brief status of the project was presented.

Chief Engineer (WB) mentioned that as per the bidding document written queries were to reach
PIU one week before the pre-bid meeting. However no such written query was received in the stipulated
time. He mentioned that PIU has received some written query a day or two before the pre-bid meeting
most of which, he mentioned pertain to Mile stone, Liquidity damages and some mismatch concrete
grade in BOQ item with Drawing. He invited the attendees to raise any further matter they wish to get
clarification on any of the aspects of the bidding document and the project. Attendees were invited to



give their further queries in writing today itself. Chief Engineer (WB) informed the attendees that PIU
will review these queries and shall convey in writing requisite clarification to each of the query. No
further query was raised by the attendees. However an email was received on the same day.

In the end, Chief Engineer (WB) urged the attendees to thoroughly go through bidding
document and comprehend stipulated requirements more specifically related to environmental and
safety in giving their bids. The meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the chair.

Superintending Engineer,
Project Implementation Unit,
Gandhinagar



